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January 15, 1993
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62026.02
Mr. Barney Chan
Alameda County Health Care Services Agency
Department of Environmental Health
80 Swan Way, Room 200
Oakland, California 94624
Subject: Response to letter dated December 7, 1992 and follow-up of telephone

conversation on January 14, 1993 concerning proposed work in the Work Plan
for Additional Subsurface Investigation (RESNA, November 25, 1992) at
ARCO Station 2185, 9800 East 14th street, Oakland, California.

Dear Mr. Chan:

As per our telephone conversation on January 14, 1993, we have addressed the concerns
presented in your the subject letter in the following ways:

1. Assuming the gradient, as shown in this report, it appears that both MW-6 and MW-
7 would be better located somewhat north of their proposed locations on Plate 5.

As discussed, we will move the locations of onsite monitoring well MW-6 and offsite
monitoring well MW-7 to the north of the locations proposed on Plate 5 of the work
plan. There are trees in the immediate area of proposed offsite monitoring well
which may slightly alter the exact placement of the well. Also, as discussed, we are
in the process of obtaining the necessary permits from the City of Oakland and
CalTrans for the installation of this offsite monitoring well MW-7. During the
interim, we have scheduled the installation of onsite wells MW-5 and MW-6 for
January 20, 1993, which will allow us to proceed with the proposed Aquifer Pumping
Test.

2. Please keep in mind that if the pump test performed on MW-3 does not show
sufficient influence on MW-2, you should consider pumping from MW-2 as well.
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As agreed, if monitoring well MW-2 does not show sufficient influence during the aquifer
pumping test to be performed using MW-3, we will attempt to pump from well MW-2 as
suggested.

If you have any questions or comments, please call us at (408) 264-7723. Thank you.

Sincerely,
RESNA Industries Inc.
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Joel Coffman
Project Manager
cc: Michael Whelan, ARCO
Richard Hiett, RWQCB



